APPENDIX E

RAP

Namik Tumkan

17 Timber Pond Road,

London

SE16 6AG

27 February 2009

Dear Richard Parkin,

As you are the head of the licensing department I would like to make a formal complaint regarding Bacon's College having license to hold events in their premises and serving alcohol. Unfortunately due to this constant disturbance we are being made unhappy in our own homes and ask that the events on weekends to be permanently discontinued as soon as possible for the following reasons:

Representing himself and the local residents.

- As visitors are leaving Bacons premises on Saturdays we have being faced
 with continuous loud <u>noise</u> lasting as long as 3 hours after the event is finished
 e.g. 11-2pm. The visitors hang around the car park & street in front of our
 houses.
- Parking on Timber Pond Road & Lagado Mews is unbearable, the road is full
 of cars on both sides and passing through is impossible, because of this we
 have cars bibbing late evening & early morning.
- <u>Rubbish</u> is being left around including; bottles of alcohol, take-aways, tissues, plastic containers and cans.
- Men <u>urinate</u> in front of our homes which have been witnessed on more than one occasion by local residents.

We would therefore like you to appreciate that we have small children and some of us have to work on weekends. After all, this is meant to be a school in a quiet residential area not a nightclub. Please can you help us to withdraw their license so we can have a peaceful, clean environment to live in.

We will be collecting a petition from the local residents and will forward this to yourselves in due course.

Yours faithfully,

Namik Tumkan